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 Issue: 29      Date:  Monday September 5 2022 

Dear Parents & Families, 
 Thank you to all the ‘dads’ who attended 
our Father’s Day Breakfast last Friday morning. 
We had a fantastic turnout for the breakfast and 
it was great to see so many ‘dads’ make the 
time to come along to be there with their 
children and join in some fun.  

Many thanks also to our P & F for 
organising and running the Father’s Day Stall 
on Thursday.  
DISTRICT SPORTS TOURNAMENTS 

Congratulations to our Year 5/6 Boys 
and Girls Indoor Soccer teams on their 
performances in the district tournament last 
Friday. Both teams showed outstanding 
teamwork and sportsmanship throughout the 
day, with our girls finishing 2nd and our boys 
finishing 1st. Well done to all players! 

The rescheduled date for the Year 3/4 
Basketball Tournament is this Friday, 
September 9.  Permission forms and details 
were sent home with the selected students 
today. Parents are welcome to attend and 
support the teams. 
NAPLAN  
 Naplan reports arrived at schools late 
on Friday afternoon. These will be unboxed 
and the individual student reports will be sent 
home with the students tomorrow.  
 As a school, we have continued to 
perform at a very high level. Overall, OLW 
continues to perform well above the State & 
National average in all areas. In fact, 2022 saw 
our students rise to another new level by once 
again achieving the school’s best performance 
in Naplan since its inception in 2008!  
PREP 2023 INFORMATION NIGHT 

A Prep 2023 Information Night for 
families who have accepted a position for next 
year will be held this Wednesday, September 
7, commencing at 7.00pm.  
P & F PASTA FUNDRAISER 
 Thank you to everyone who supported 
our Pasta. Deliveries are planned for tomorrow 
between 3.00 – 4.00pm so that families can 
collect their order with their children at the end 
of the school day. 
TERM 3 & 4 SCHOOL CLOSURE DAYS  

Our next Closure Day for Term 3 will 
be held next Monday, September 12. We will 

be holding interviews onsite from 8.30am – 
1.00pm and online from 2.00pm – 7.00pm. 
Booking details went out two weeks ago and 
are included again in this week’s newsletter. 

Term 4 will have two Closure Days. The 
first Closure Day will be Monday October 3, 
the first day of Term 4. On this day the staff 
will be completing First Aid Training 
incorporating CPR, Anaphylaxis and Asthma 
Training. The second day will be Monday 
October 31, the day before the Melbourne 
Cup Public Holiday. On this day staff will be 
working on our Assessment & Reporting 
Documentation and our PLP’s for NCCD 
students. OSH Care will offer a program on 
these days if sufficient families are interested in 
accessing the program. 
DISVISION ATHLETICS 

The Division Athletics will be held on 
Thursday, September 8, at Meadowglen 
Athletics Stadium. Permission forms for 
students who have made it through to this level 
of competition will go home today. 
TEAM COLOURS & HOT LUINCH DAY  

The SRC is organising our Wear Your 
Team Colours Day for Thursday, September 
15.  We will be asking all children to bring a gold 
coin donation. Money raised will be used to 
support Aussie Kids living with cancer. 

Students will be able to come to school 
wearing their favourite sports team colours 
from any code (e.g. Collingwood- black and 
white, Melbourne City – blue and white, etc).  
Children can also wear their own sporting club 
uniform. The P & F are organising a Hot Lunch 
Day as part of the celebration. Ordering details 
will be going home with your child today. 

Enjoy the week! 

 Kevin Burke 

PHRASE OF THE WEEK 
 Congratulations to everyone who found 
out that ‘having bigger fish to fry’ means ‘to 
have more important things to do. 

Our phrase for this week is: 
‘grit your teeth’ 

Find out it’s meaning and see if you can 
add this phrase to your vocabulary over the 
next week. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury, 3083 

 

 

Parish Administrator: Fr Joe Dong             Tel: 0488 020 364             

School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: OLW Kingsbury 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Rosary Monday to Saturday: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

9.30AM 

After Mass Daily 

Friday from 9.00 to 9.30AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 9462 1221 

 
Welcome to you all. 
 
Entrance Antiphon: You are just, O Lord, and your judgement is right; 
treat your servant in accord with your merciful love. 
 
Communion Antiphon: Like the deer that yearns for running streams, 
so my soul is yearning for you, my God; my soul is thirsting for God, the living God. 
 
WARMLY WELCOME FR. TRAC NGUYEN  
We welcome Fr Trac Nguyen into our Lady of the Way ’s Parish family as he assumes his new 
role this week on September 7. Fr Trac comes to us from the Parishes of Camberwell, Balwyn 
Deepdene and Surrey Hills Wattle Park in Melbourne’s east, where he has served as Assistant 
Priest in these pParishes.  
Dear Friends, as Fr. Trac Nguyen begins his priestly ministry here. I would like to ask you to 
keep him in your daily prayers and support. Let us warmly welcome him.   
 
CONGRATULATIONS ON FATHER’S DAY   
 

 
Dear Fathers & Grandfathers,   
This Sunday is Father’s Day, a day where we celebrate the special males in our lives who give 
us all the love and support we need to grow and flourish. I would like to wish all the Dads and 
Grandfathers a very Happy Father’s Day. May your day be filled with love and peace, joy and 
happiness of time with your children.   
The Wisdom of the Church: Fatherhood 
*Every family needs a father - a father who shares in his family's joy and pain, hands down 
wisdom to his children and offers them firm guidance and love.” - Pope Francis   
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*In revealing and in reliving on earth the very fatherhood of God, a man is called upon to 
ensure the harmonious and united development of all the members of the family. - Pope St 
John Paul II   
*To the good father and brave man, good and bad luck are like his right and left hand. He uses 
both. - St Catherine of Siena   
*A father who is a man of prayer is capable of everything. - St Vincent de Paul  
*For a father’s love to be real, it must cost-it must hurt-it must empty a man of self. - St Teresa 
of Calcutta  
 
FATHER’S DAY ANNUAL APPEAL   
Dear Parishioners, this weekend we will celebrate Father’s Day. Every year on Father’s Day, 
there is a special collection for the Priests Retirement Foundation, which assists with the 
housing and day-to-day living costs of all the retired priests in Melbourne Archdiocese. Please 
give generously to assist our former parish priests who are now retired. There will be a LIVING 
COLLECTION on this weekend for this special cause. Thank you so much for your generosity.  
 
New Priests at OLW:  
Fr Trac will be assistant priest at OLW commencing from 7th Sep this year. Let us keep him in 
our prayers. 
Thanks to all the priests who are looking after OLW, Kingsbury and we welcome them in our 
Kingsbury way. Especially, we, our community of OLW, welcome Fr Denis Stanley, who 
celebrates masses and baptism this weekend. 
 
Sat 3rd Sept:   6pm – Fr Denis Stanley 
Sun 4th Sept:  8am and 10am – Fr Denis Stanley 
 
There will be weekday mass from Tuesday – Friday at 10am. Let us pray together and enjoy a 
morning tea after each Mass.  
 
Farewell: Fr Terry’s thank you and Farewell to be held on the 6th November after 10am Mass, 
with a BBQ lunch (simply providing sausages). – Tony and Liwa to check the hall will be 
available, checking with Kevin for how the school would like to join in. 
 
Morning tea:    A thank you morning tea for Dorothy O’Connor will be held on 2nd Oct. It will 
be after the 10am Mass on Sunday in the foyer.  
 
Leadership meeting: Next meeting will be Friday 2/9/22. Any suggestions can be left in the 
marked box. 
 
Tickets: Father’s Day raffle tickets are now available. Tickets are $1.00ea. Thanks for your 
support.  
               
Eucharistic Ministers: 
3rd Sep:     6pm Kath Zanini.         4th Sep: 8am Gerard Dowling   10am Sue 
10th Sep:   6pm Jim Conway.        11th Sep:8am Martina Dowling.      10am Maria     
Readers: 
3rd Sep:     6pm Elizabeth Becker   4th Sep: 8am Gerard Dowling   10am Angelina Crupi  
10th Sep:   6pm Gabriel Becker.    11th Sep: 8am Martina Dowling.     10am Wendy Theuissen 
 
Fr. Joe Dong Tran  
Parish Administrator   
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